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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Swimming Pool Committee Meeting held at the 

Sampson Room, Memorial Hall at 7.00 p.m. on 12th December 2017. 
	Present:
	Councillors P Mander; J Marsden; H Rodgers, P Whitney, S Turner, B Hanley.

	In attendance:
	 C Cave (RFO); Suzanne Case (Marketing Group); G Foy (Assistant manager)

	
	

	112/17
	
	Apologies for absence were received from; S Wyatt (Clerk), M Wellington (Manager).

	113/17
	
	G Foy declared an interest because of his employment at the pool. 

	114/17
	
	There was no variation in the order of business.

	115/17
	
	There was no public participation.

	116/17
	
	The Minutes of the SPC meeting of 14th November 2017 had been circulated. The minutes were approved and signed by the Chair.

	117/17
	
	Report of the Marketing/Fundraising Group; The quiz had been well attended. Carol singing, with Tideswell Band in attendance had been arranged at the pool for 17th December. The pool would be open on New Year’s Day from 11.00am until 3.00pm.

	118/17
	
	· Plant /Machinery and Operational Issues;
· G Foy apologised for basing water temperature on gas usage rather than water temperature, as approved by the Council. 
· The outside showers ha d been disconnected and drained for the winter. 
· The boilers are to be run for 2/3 hours each week during winter.
· The “traffic light” system for jobs to be reinstated.

· Asbestos checks on the office/shower/plant room block to be carried out after Christmas.

· 2 “Hathersage Swimming Pool and Pool Café” banners, incorporating the pool logo, to be affixed to MUGA fencing. 

· Operations group to inspect the pool in January to schedule work to be done prior to 2018/19 season.
· Photos of Staff and pool to be included.

	119/17
	
	Clerk’s Report/Correspondence. Nothing to report. 

	120/17
	
	Solarium; The lift had now been paid for. Abbeycliffe had been due to commence work last week but had not done so due to the cold weather.

	121/17
	
	Staff: It would be necessary to train another member of staff to take the Aquafit class as Rob Machon would not be available for the whole of the 2018 season.

	122/17
	
	Finance; to 7th December warm water swimming income was £2,222, (daily admissions £1,284. 50% season tickets £938) and wages £1,483. The cost of utilities was not yet known.

	123/17

124/17
	
	Pool Business Plan; S Turner presented the plan, updated for amendments made at the previous meeting.
· Water circulation improvements were confirmed as the priority improvement.
· Independent consultants were required to advise on the water circulation system and on possible air/ground source heat. Councillor Mander would investigate.

· AE Watts to be requested to attend the January meeting.

· Structure chart to be revised. Finance and project groups not currently required, marketing and fund raising groups to be merged.

· A pool operations assessment group was required to inspect the pool twice a year. Next inspection to be in early 2018 to enable any necessary work discovered to be necessary to be completed prior to the 2018 season.
· New pool entrance; Sheffield & Hallam Universities to be approached to ascertain if they had architecture students seeking a project. Councillor Whitney to investigate.
· New staff organisation table required.
· Shed removal requires a plan and a cost for relocating the electricity supply. Staff team to provide.

· Councillor Turner to update the draft business plan to include

· Feedback from this meeting;

· Pool staff photographs (staff team to provide)

· Revenue & attendance figures (RFO to provide)

· Marketing & fundraising plan (Marketing group to provide.

· Updated business plan to be circulated 1 week before the next meeting.


	
	
	The meeting closed at 8.20 pm.
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